
Advocacy Prohibition: The EFBA mission is to be an educational association. No part of the activities of EFBA shall be devoted to advocacy, lobbying, 

politically or privately promoting issues, agendas, or businesses or personal endeavors, by propaganda or otherwise, using the EFBA name or 

themselves as a EFBA member.  
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Jan 06, 2022 

 

 Officers reports 

o President - Jan Hodson  

 Xmas Party 

 Outyard contact list 

 Swarm/cutout list 

 2022 Planning retreat, Jan 15, 11am (inform members) 

o Vice President – Stan Brandon 

 Speakers  

o Secretary – Connie Hutchins  

 Dec BM minutes 

o Treasurer – Julie Haza 

 Reports 

 Membership 

 Class Resigistraton 

o Communications –  Gavin  

o Hospitality –   

o Education Coordinator – Byron Compton  

 Scholarship – Keldyn Lehner, Owen Bloomer 

 2022 classes 

 NCTC 

o Computer access 

o Heat, doors 

o lunch 

 Books 

 Extension agent –Tanah Lowe (admin: Leslie Kittrell) 

 Scholarship kids 

o Webmaster – Stacy Branam 

o Director at Large – Tim Branam 

 Mentor program 

 Business 

o I will offer pollen feeders again at the next few meetings, 14 in stock. Please put it in the 

announcements to contact me if they want me to bring one to the meeting. 

o I dropped off class fliers at the extension office and tax office. Any place else? 

o We need to ask for volunteers for Hospitality and Publicity. 

Notes: New quartermaster for VFW is Ken McColly, cell: 940-727-9244, hughestune1922@ntin.net 

Mission: To share information and provide education 

to our members and community about bees and 

beekeeping. To promote responsible beekeeping 

practices, through training and education, resulting in 

effective management of diseases, pests, and other 

environmental issues. 
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